Albemarle County Police Department
Citizens Advisory Committee Meeting

Tuesday, July 12, 2022
09:00 a.m.

Committee Members Present: Richard Hewitt, Maureen Deane, Tanishka Cruz, and John 
                                                       Springett
Others Present: Bea LaPisto-Kirtley, Ann Mallek, and Sean Reeves

The meeting was called to order at 09:00 am and the Committee welcomed Board of Supervisor Ann Mallek to today’s meeting.

John Springett made a motion to approve the May 10th, 2022, meeting minutes, Brian Williams 2nd the motion, and all were in favor. The May 10th,2022 meeting minutes were approved.

Matters from the Public: 

Public high level of concern: 1st 2 quarters of this year our department had the following:
                                                 14 officer complaints, 1 sustained
                                                 21 Citizen Commendations

We would like to remind everyone the best way for public comment or to reach the Chief of Police, is to use the following email address askACPD@albemarle.org, which is located on the Citizens Advisory Committee website and the Police Department’s website at www.albemarle.org.

New Business:
 
About Intersection between Public Policing and Mental Health, Brian Williams announced that Richard Hewitt will be hosting a Mental Health Campaign, from August 2-4 in New Orleans. It will include Athens Georgia, Charlotte, and Thomasville North Carolina. The official launch will be on August 3rd. There will be 4 sites here in Charlottesville including 1st responders and elected officials. More information is forthcoming. 
Richard Hewitt will host a class, Support and Leadership in Charlottesville -This Fall
Ann Mallek- has other contacts with surrounding counties that may want to participate. Fairfax, Inv and Juvenile Intake. 

Locally 988 systems (Suicide and Crisis Lifeline) will be going live on July 13th. ECC protocol will be to relay any person in crisis to the 988 lines. Partnering with Albemarle DSS, Fire and Rescue, Region 10. Some bugs are needing to still be worked out. Local facilities have a shortage of beds for citizens in crisis. Ann Mallek suggests the possibility she may know of some other local facilities.

CITAC-decriminalizing mental health calls for service in Albemarle

Immigration Issues:
Sin Barreras, Ms. Cruz on U-Visas- more & more Afghan Refugees have come to our community. Victims of crimes apply for U-Visas, you were helpful, are helpful, or are likely to be helpful to law enforcement in the investigation or prosecution of the crime. If you are under the age of 16 or unable to provide information due to a disability, a parent, guardian, or next friend may assist law enforcement on your behalf. Completion of the U-Visa form is at the discretion of the Chief of Police.
Working with the Church of Incarnation, most of our literature is in multiple languages 

Q & A:

Ms. Cruz commends the Chief on the complete evolution and how important it is to have an open line of communication with law enforcement. 
Mr. Springett commends the officers on actions as mentors to the local immigrants. Taking it upon themselves to be good role models or ambassadors. 

Staffing Updates:

14 officer vacancies full time
Lost several officers to the federal system: FBI and US Marshals
Department has been working on competitive salary- the past 2 months internal time work with HR and Finance to move funds around. 
Starting salary more competitive- County doing a study but it won’t be completed until the fall.
New Budget starts in March 2023 per the Board of Supervisors
With the public safety pay scale increase, HR is looking into compression and the pay scale is in place to prevent compression. 

Mr. Williams asked if we offered relocation packages. Per Col Reeves, currently our department does not offer relocation.
Recruitment bonuses approved by HR

Foundation Awards Picnic
Last year’s Foundation Awards Banquet was at Boars Head. Feedback from the department was 
very positive. Employees wanted a more family-oriented event and a casual setting.
This year was at Carters Mountain Orchard, with a higher number of attendees (on and off-shift officers, board members, family members), a food truck, hayrides, and a live band. Foundation was looking at a fall formal event, but employees prefer a family event. 

Body Cameras are 100% complete: driven by the community and officers
Audits, Strong Policy Initiative was launched

John Springett made the motion to adjourn the meeting and Tanishka Cruz 2nd the motion. The meeting adjourned at 10:01 am 





 

